
From: Joe Birkenstock
To: Cheryl Hemsley
Cc: Robert Knop
Subject: RE: Question re: AO 2023-02 (Humana)
Date: Tuesday, March 28, 2023 2:59:59 PM

Got it Cheryl thanks – unless I misunderstand the question (and I don’t believe I do) the answer is
yes: we do mean to assert that Humana has no plans to provide any such support to KAH Hospice or
to KAH Hospice PAC, either directly or indirectly through Humana’s subsidiaries, including through
Gentiva Health Services, Inc.

Hope that helps, and I’ll be prepared to discuss further on Thursday if anyone would like.

Best,
Joe

______________________________________
Joseph M. Birkenstock
Sandler Reiff Lamb Rosenstein & Birkenstock, P.C.
1090 Vermont Ave., NW, Suite 750
Washington, DC 20005
*also admitted to practice in CA

From: Cheryl Hemsley <chemsley@fec.gov> 
Sent: Tuesday, March 28, 2023 10:30 AM
To: Joe Birkenstock <birkenstock@sandlerreiff.com>
Cc: Robert Knop <rknop@fec.gov>
Subject: Question re: AO 2023-02 (Humana)

Good morning Joe,

A Commissioner’s office has asked us to ask you whether your clients’ request includes Gentiva
Health Services, Inc. within “Humana Inc.” for the purpose of making representations about
Humana’s relationship to KAH Hospice.  For example, where the request on page 6 states that “there
are no plans [for Humana] to provide direct or indirect administrative, fundraising, or other support
to either KAH Hospice itself or to KAH Hospice PAC,” do your clients mean to assert that Humana will
not provide such support, including through its wholly owned subsidiary, Gentiva Health Services?

If you would please let us know at your earliest convenience, we would appreciate it.  Please note
that any response you provide may become part of the official record for this matter and posted on
the Commission’s website accordingly.

Best,
Cheryl
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